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TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (2)

TUESDAY 9th MAY 2006

MOTION No. 8
MOTION: Councillor J. Lahart

"That the Manager seriously engage with the idea of re-locating the Bring Facility at Grange Road within the grounds of the Pearse Museum as requested of me some time ago and which would accord with the wishes of local residents."

REPORT:

The Environmental Services Department requested the permission of the Office of Public Works to re-locate the glass recycling bring banks from the site at the corner of Grange Road / Sarah Curran Avenue, into the car park of the Pearse Museum and their reply, in a letter dated 2nd August 2005 stated 

“The proposal has been fully considered but is not acceptable for a variety of reasons, the principle one being that such a facility would not be in keeping with the ethos of a National Historic Park. Apart from that, the proposal would not be operable from a practical perspective” 

It is the Council’s intention to carry out upgrading works in the vicinity of this bottle banks and to this end the unsightly phone box has already been removed.  Any dumped material will also be removed in the near future and resurfacing works will be undertaken by the Council’s Roads Department as soon as possible.

